CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley

on 

Monday 3rd September 2012

at 7.30pm

Present:

    
Parish Councillor Ken Pugh - Chairman

   


    
Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts





    
Parish Councillor Peter Ince





Parish Councillor Linda Bird





Parish Councillor Charles Pearson – Vice Chairman 





Councillor – Claire Wild





Clerk to Parish Council Jayne Simmons

Members of the Public:  2

1.       WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2. 
APOLOGIES

There were no apologies

3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts declared an interest in the planning application by David Roberts, being discussed later in the meeting.

4. 
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on 26th June 2012, having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read.  These were then signed as a true record of the meeting.

5.  
CLERK’S REPORT

a.   The Clerk has written to Chairman of PCC offering to pay for the hire of Church 

      Preen Village Hall in order to raise money for Hughley Church wall.  No reply      

      received.  It was mentioned that in Kenley the PCC church funds paid for Shaun 

      Hayward to do some work.

b. LJC Representative – Councillor Bird offered to be the LJC representative in place of Councillor Ince.  It was felt it was useful having a rep as the Parish Council are then kept in the loop.  The next meeting is on September 24th starting at 7pm.   As Councillor Bird will not be available then Councillor Roberts offered to go in her place.

6.  
CORRESPONDECE

Nothing to discuss

7.     
 HIGHWAYS
a. Stones at Milward Rise, Kenley – It is hoped that this will now be resolved.  Andrew Keyland has seen problem and proposing passing places down the road.  Chairman Pugh does not agree that these are required.  He felt that these would be better placed down Hughley bank.  Parish Councillor Bird has received lots of complaints from people about these and Captain Gill’s stones.  This is common land and stones should not be placed on it.  Chairman Pugh said that in future we need to have any complaints in writing.  These can then be discussed at the next Council meeting.  Parish Councillor Ince also felt that passing places not needed but stones must be removed.  

Parish Councillor Bird proposed that a letter be sent from Parish Council to Andrew Keyland outlining concerns of people about the stones.  Chairman Pugh seconded this.

b. Culvert at Church Preen – Parish Councillor Pearson’s property getting flooded due to the culvert overflowing.  Contacted Councillor Wild who has been very helpful and visited with Tim Snedon.  At the end of June sent a team to inspect the drain and someone sent them away - not been back since.  However this has now been sorted out.  Increasing size of culvert.  

8.   
PLANNING

a. Proposed gallop at Leasowes Farm, Kenley by Mr David Roberts – application not yet received,  however Parish Councillor Roberts left the room while this was discussed.  This has the support of the Parish Council and a letter of support will be sent in.  Proposed by Chairman Pugh and seconded by Parish Councillor Bird.  It is important to have young people working in the village.

Parish Councillor Roberts returned to the meeting

b. Planning application 12/03432/FUL by Mrs P Milward for erection of two storey extension and 12/03433/LBC, alterations in association with the above affecting Grade II Listed building.  This was discussed and agreed there was no reason to object.

Plans have not yet gone in for hard standing on land adjacent to Milward Rise although work has been done.  Been told to apply for retrospective planning.  Possibly thinking of putting more caravans there.

9.   
FINANCIAL REPORT

a. Proposed by Parish Councillor Bird and seconded by Parish Councillor Ince to pay the Clerk £120 a year expenses.  This will be paid quarterly at £30 a quarter.  The Clerk’s Contract was agreed and signed by Chairman Pugh.

b. LJC Grant – Receipts received from Church Preen Village Hall for the Jubilee 

celebrations.  Invoices shown to Parish Council and it was proposed by Parish 

Councillor Roberts and seconded by Parish Councillor Bird to pay Church Preen 

Village Hall £1,000.   

c. Clerk’s wages agreed for this financial year.  Proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts and seconded by Chairman Pugh.

10.  
PARISH MATTER

a. Place Plan – tried in the past to get a Parish Plan.  Councillor Wild mentioned the Community Infrastructure Levy.  This applies to all residential development other than affordable housing and small extensions under 1076sq ft.  in the parish and can only be spent in settlement building is in.  In rural areas this levy is £120 per square metre.  If a parish has a Parish Plan this will include a priority list of things the parish would like.  This money would then be allocated to priorities.  If Milward Rise get their planning permission they will have to pay it.  Cannot have a Place Plan unless there is a Parish Plan.  In order to have a Parish Plan need to consult everyone in the parish and it can takes months of work.  Infrastructure money can still be used if there is no Place Plan but it would go to the Council and then Council would decide what it would be used for in the parish.

b. Orange – Parish Councillor Bird said the Parish Council should write to Orange as they are no longer transmitting from Wenlock Edge.  Signal is very poor in the area.  This was proposed by Chairman Pugh and seconded by Parish Councillor Roberts. 

11.   
MEETING DATES

Parish Council agreed to the following:


4th December 2012 at 7.49pm (next meeting)


22nd January 2013


17th May 2013 – AGM


18th June 2013


17th September 2013


19th November 2013


All future meetings to be held in The Old School, Kenley at 7.30 unless otherwise 

stated.  

12.  
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA


Precept

The meeting closed at 9pm.

Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..

Chairman Ken Pugh
